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International Federation of Tamils
18 Rue des Pâquis,1201 Geneva, Switzerland 

Tel/Fax 00 41 22 7320 831 ift@bluewin.ch
High Commissioner For Human Rights

Ms. Louise ARBOUR
c/o Office of the High Commissioner for
Human Rights
United Nations Office at Geneva
1211 Geneva 10
Switzerland
14. June 2006

Dear Madam,

For Immediate and Urgent Action Against 

EXTRA-JUDICIAL KILLINGS BY SRI LANKA ARMED FORCES  

In The Village Of Vankalai, In North-East, Sri Lanka 
 

Dear High Commissioner,
The International Federation of Tamils -IFT- wishes to draw your attention to the escalation of violence, extra-judicial killings and atrocities perpetrated on Tamil civilians by the Sri Lanka armed forces in the traditional homeland of the Tamils in the North-East Sri Lanka and appeal to you to draw your resources together to bring stricture on the government of Sri Lanka with a view to prevail on it to end such violence.  

To the detriment and horror of the Tamils in Sri Lanka, the government's human rights violations are rippling at greater velocity than ever before. More that 300 extra-judicial killings have taken place since Sri Lanka was elected to the UNHRC in February. Involuntary disappearances are multiplying. Incarceration in jail and detention without bail are escalating.  

Extra-judicial killing of Tamils by Sri Lanka armed forces has now taken a new form of 'Cluster-killing' since January, 2006. The number killed in each cluster ranged from 5 to 13. We have reported them all, one by one as they were taking place.  

However the latest one at Vankalai in the Mannar district was one of the most horrendous, in which a twenty seven year old mother and her nine year-old daughter received blood-curdling desecration of their female organs before they were killed on the night of 8 June 2006. 

Vankalai, a large Catholic Tamil village in Mannar, has been subject to continual harassment and intimidation from the Sri Lanka army men, who have a large base in the village. For fear of army atrocities, many families have already moved out of the village. Almost the entire village goes daily to the village church at dusk to stay the night.  

A group of Sri Lanka army men had called on the neighbours of Moorthy Martin, the village carpenter, and demanded them to produce their identity cards for checking as the family was leaving for the church. And then the army patrol moved to Martin's house. As Martin was late to return from work, his wife and children waited at home for him, to go together to the church for the night stay.  

The following morning the neighbours returning home after their night-out at church, had gone to check on Martin's family for not turning up at the church the previous evening. To their horror, they found the bodies of Martin, 35, his daughter 09, and son, 07, hanging from the roof inside the house, dripping blood. There were numerous stab-wounds on the female organ of the little girl, from which blood was dripping. The little boy's body was dismembered under the ribs. The body of the 29 year-old mother lay sprawled on her bed, with gunshot ripping through her female organ, the army gang-rapists expecting to remove evidence, perhaps.  

At the post-mortem inquiries, the neighbours volunteered to identify the army culprits, pointed to a used condom and a button from an army uniform at the scene of crime. Three army uniforms also were discovered subsequently. But the commander of the army base has dismissed all charges and categorically denied involvement of any of his men in the incident, at a meeting he had with the Bishop of Mannar in the evening. As usual for the Armed Forces, he has suggested it could be the work of the LTTE. 
In replying a question from the BBC, the Bishop of Mannar had stated how people could be expected to seek protection from the armed forces, when the armed forces themselves were the perpetrators of the crime.  

Two weeks ago when the Bishops of Jaffna District as well as the Mannar District met the President of Sri Lanka to complain against the escalation of the excesses of the State armed forces, the Executive of the country had, instead of assuring to appoint Commissions of Inquiry, told them to produce evidence if he were to take action, thus encouraging the state army to enjoy a carte blanche in its crusade of involuntary disappearances and killing with impunity. 

More than 5,000 people, including Tamil Parliamentarians and Humanitarian Organisations, had participated at the funeral service conducted on 9 June, with the Bishop of Mannar and the Vicar-General of the diocese presiding. Entire Tamil area is in shock and mourning. Tension is spreading throughout the whole of the Mannar district.  

People of Vankalai are in shock, fear and trepidation at the horrendous and heinous killing with impunity. They are urging the International Community to order an immediate inquiry and bring culprits to book. They are also urging for the withdrawal of the State Armed Forces immediately from their traditional land and allow them to sleep peacefully in their own houses at night. They have appealed to the LTTE to provide protection for them. 

We refer to the Press Release by the office of the High Commissioner for Human rights dated 23 May 2006, in which you have expressed, "Deep concern about the rising violence in Sri Lanka, in particular the increasing killings of civilians, including children."  

The same Press Release goes further to state that, "These violations are not only ceasefire violations, but also breaches of international human rights and humanitarian law." 

You have also recommended that, "…the Government of Sri Lanka seek international police and forensic support for investigations into killings to ensure justice and accountability."  

The fact that the Executive President of Sri Lanka pays least regard for your recommendations is amply and visibly evident from the comments he made to the Bishops of Jaffna and Mannar two weeks ago, referred to above. 

On behalf of the Tamil Diaspora, the IFT requests you, madam, to condemn the latest violence at Vankalai and order international action to bring perpetrators of this heinous crime to book. 


Thanking you for your consideration and your efforts, I remain,

Yours sincerely,
Anton PONRAJAH

Secretary General


 
Coppy to :

Mr. Philip Alston,

Un Special Rapporteur, 

Extra-judicial, Summary or Arbitrary Executions
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